
POLICY	ON	SEXUAL	MISCONDUCT	

	

At	Wilberforce	University	we	are	committed	to	maintaining	a	safe	environment	
where	students	are	free	to	learn.	Your	health	and	safety	is	one	of	our	greatest	
priorities.	Our	commitment	to	your	safety	includes	preventing	sexual	misconduct	
and	harassment.	Through	education,	prevention	and	response	efforts,	we	strive	
to	eradicate	sexual	violence.	This	guide	provides	a	summary	of	our	definitions,	
sexual	misconduct	policy,	and	response	procedures.	You	are	encouraged	to	
review	the	full	Title	IX	Sexual	Misconduct	Policy	and	procedure	at:	
http://wilberforce.edu/preventsexualmisconduct.		

What	is	Title	IX?	

		

“Title	IX	is	not	just	about	sports;	it	is	a	prohibition	against	sex-based	
discrimination	in	education.	It	addresses	discrimination	against	pregnant	and	
parenting	students	and	women	in	STEM	(science,	technology,	engineering,	and	
math)	programs.	It	also	addresses	sexual	harassment,	gender-based	
discrimination,	and	sexual	violence.	Sexual	violence	includes	attempted	or	
completed	rape	or	sexual	assault,	as	well	as	sexual	harassment,	stalking,	
voyeurism,	exhibitionism,	verbal	or	physical	sexuality-based	threats	or	abuse,	and	
intimate	partner	violence.”	–	Know	Your	Rights	
	
Our	policy	is	based	on	consent.	Sexual	Consent	is	clear,	knowing,	and	voluntary	
permission	by	words	or	actions	for	specific	sexual	activity	or	contact.	Consent	may	
be	withdrawn	at	any	time	during	sexual	activity.	Silence	or	absence	of	resistance	
alone	is	not	consent.	A	current	or	prior	relationship	is	not	sufficient	to	constitute	
consent.		

• Since	individuals	may	experience	the	same	interaction	in	different	ways,	it	
is	the	responsibility	of	each	party	to	make	certain	that	the	other	has	
consented	before	engaging	in	activity.		



• A	person	can	withdraw	consent	at	any	time	during	sexual	activity	by	
expressing	in	words	or	actions	that	he	or	she	no	longer	wants	the	act	to	
continue,	and,	if	that	happens,	the	other	person	must	stop	immediately.		
Continued	pressure	can	be	coercive,	and	is	also	a	violation	of	this	policy.			

• Silence	or	the	absence	of	resistance	alone	is	not	consent.	
• Consent	to	some	sexual	contact	(such	as	kissing	or	fondling)	cannot	be	

presumed	to	be	consent	for	other	sexual	activity	(such	as	intercourse).	
• A	current	or	previous	dating	relationship	is	not	sufficient	to	constitute	

consent.	
• In	the	State	of	Ohio,	the	age	of	consent	is	16	years	old.		

	

Force	as	a	Factor	in	Consent	

Force	is	the	direct	or	indirect	use	of	physical	violence	and/	or	imposing	on	
someone	physically	to	gain	sexual	access.		There	is	no	requirement	that	parties	
resist	the	sexual	advance	or	request,	but	resistance	is	a	clear	demonstration	of	
non-consent.		

	

What	if	a	person	does	not/cannot	give	consent?	

	
Certain	circumstances	make	it	impossible	for	a	person	to	legally	give	consent.	
These	circumstances	usually	involve	cases	in	which	a	person	is	not	mentally	or	
physically	capable	of	choosing	whether	to	engage	in	sexual	behavior.		
	

• Students	who	are	not	sure	if	they	are	interacting	with	a	person	who	has	
diminished	capacity	should,	as	a	matter	of	practice,	avoid	engaging	in	a	
sexual	act	with	that	person	at	that	time.		A	person	who	has	ingested	a	“date	
rape”	drug	or	is	blacked	out	may	not	appear	incapacitated;	nonetheless,	
this	person	is	incapable	of	knowing	consent.		Thus,	a	student	who	has	
sexual	interactions	with	anyone	who	may	be	under	the	influence	of	any	
substance	is	vulnerable	to	accusations	of	violations	of	this	policy.		



• 	A	person	may	be	considered	incapacitated	and	unable	to	give	consent	if	
they	have	no	control	of	his	or	her	motor	skills;	is	unable	to	understand	what	
is	happening;	is	intoxicated	to	the	point	of	a	potential	black	out;	or	is	
asleep,	or	unconscious	for	any	reason,	including	voluntary	or	involuntary	
use	of	alcohol	or	drugs.		Drunkenness	is	different	than	incapacitation,	and	
does	not,	in	itself,	automatically	indicate	a	violation,	unless	other	factors,	
such	as	force,	coercion,	or	lack	of	consent	are	involved.			

• An	individual,	who	engages	in	sexual	activity	when	the	individual	knows,	or	
should	know,	that	the	other	person	is	incapacitated,	has	violated	the	policy.			

• Possession,	use	and/	or	distribution	and/or	administering	of	any	
incapacitating	drugs,	is	prohibited	and	is	a	violation	of	this	policy.			

• It	is	not	an	excuse	that	the	accused	party	of	sexual	misconduct	was	drunk/	
intoxicated,	and	therefore,	did	not	realize	the	incapacity	of	the	other.		

	
Reporting	Sexual	Misconduct	

	
Students,	Faculty,	and	Staff	may	report	instances	of	sexual	misconduct	relating	to	
students	to	the	Title	IX/Community	Standards	Coordinator,	Kelly	M.	Brown.	Upon	
receiving	a	report,	the	Title	IX	coordinator	will	make	contact	with	the	student	to	
share	resources,	and	inform	the	student	of	their	options	through	the	Wilberforce	
Student	Code	of	Conduct.	Please	note	that	a	report	is	made	when	a	student	
notifies	any	faculty	or	staff	member.	In	these	instances	staff	and	faculty	members	
must	report	to	the	Title	IX	coordinator	the	incident.	Students	always	also	have	the	
option	to	report	sexual	assault,	stalking,	sexual	exploitation,	intimate	partner	
violence,	dating	violence	to	the	police.	Wilberforce	University	Campus	Police	can	
be	contacted	at	(937)708-5780.	

	
What	happens	when	Sexual	Misconduct	is	reported?	

The	Coordinator	for	Community	Standards/Title	IX	or	designee	will	meet	with	
person(s)	making	the	report	to	explain	conduct	procedures,	criminal	and/or	
administrative	proceedings,	no	contact	directives	and	remedial	action;	and	
confidentiality	and	privacy.	Students	are	informed	of	their	options	for	proceeding:	



1).	A	student	may	report,	and	request	a	non-	disciplinary	process.	This	process	is	
facilitated	by	the	Title	IX	coordinator	and	is	a	communication	about	the	alleged	
incident	and	its	impact,	safety	measures,	and	possible	sanctions.		
	
2).	A	student	may	report,	and	request	disciplinary	action.	This	process	involves	a	
formal	investigation	in	preparation	for	a	sexual	misconduct	hearing.	Students	
found	responsible	through	the	hearing	process	will	receive	sanctions	based	upon	
the	Wilberforce	University	Student	Code	of	Conduct.		
	
3).	A	student	may	report,	and	request	that	the	University	take	no	further	action.	
The	Title	IX	coordinator	will	then	assess	the	incident,	while	considering	the	
institutions	obligation	to	maintain	a	safe	campus	community.	If	the	request	of	
non-action	can’t	be	implemented,	the	Title	IX	coordinator	will	notify	the	student	
before	they	proceed.	

In	cases	requesting	an	administrative	process,	a	trained	staff	member	will	
complete	an	investigation	prior	to	the	hearing.	This	will	include	gathering	
information	through	interviews,	review	of	documents,	and	other	acts	in	order	to	
perform	an	investigation.	The	investigator	will	prepare	a	summary	report	with	
recommended	sanctions	to	the	hearing	panel,	after	students	review.	The	hearing	
panel	will	generally	question	the	investigator	and	accept	or	reject	the	
recommendations.	Accusing	and	Accused	students	may	make	opening	and	closing	
statements.		

Wilberforce	University	standard	of	evidence	refers	to	as	a	“preponderance	of	the	
evidence,”	asking	decision-makers	to	consider	whether	it	is	more	likely	than	not	
that	a	violation	occurred.			

Accused	and	accusing	students	are	notified,	in	writing,	of	all	outcomes.	A	student	
may	appeal	a	decision	within	five	days.	

	

Who	is	responsible	for	reporting?	

• All	faculty	members	and	other	professional	employees	of	the	University	are	
required	to	report	all	accounts	of	sexual	misconduct.		

	



Services	provided	by	the	University	

*Counseling	services	at	Wilberforce	University	and	the	Student	Health	
Center	offer	and	provide	confidential	counseling	to	all	students	affected	by	
sexual	assault.	
*Crisis	intervention	counseling	through	the	Victim/Witness	Division	of	the	
Greene	County	Prosecutors	Office.	

	
	
	

Definitions	

	

• Sexual	Misconduct	is	an	umbrella	term	that	includes	a	full	range	of	
prohibited	behaviors	of	a	sexual	nature.	The	category	denotes	behaviors	
that	can	be	adjudicated	at	Wilberforce	University.	Sexual	Misconduct	
includes	sexual	harassment,	nonconsensual	sexual	contact,	sexual	coercion,	
sexual	exploitation,	stalking,	domestic	and	dating	violence,	and	other	acts	
of	misconduct	of	a	sexual	nature.	
	

• Sexual	Assault	means	an	actual	or	attempted	sexual	contact	with	another	
person	without	that	person’s	consent	including	sexual	contact	or	
intercourse	when	the	victim	is	unable	to	consent,	or	intentional	or	
unwelcome	touching	of	another’s	intimate	body	parts	(genital	area,	groin,	
inner	thigh,	buttocks	or	breast),	or	sexual	intercourse	without	consent.	
	

• Sexual	Exploitation	occurs	when	an	individual	takes	nonconsensual	or	
abusive	sexual	advantage	of	another	for	one’s	own	advantage	or	benefit,	or	
to	benefit	or	advantage	anyone	other	than	the	one	being	exploited.	
	

• Sexual	Coercion	is	the	improper	use	of	pressure	to	compel	another	
individual	to	initiate	or	continue	sexual	activity	against	their	will.	



	
• Penetration	When	one	person	puts	a	penis,	finger,	or	object	inside	

someone	else’s	vagina	or	anus;	when	someone’s	mouth	or	tongue	makes	
contact	with	someone	else’s	genitals	
	

• Sexual	Touching		kissing;	touching	someone’s	breast,	chest,	crotch,	groin	or	
buttocks;	grabbing,	groping	or	rubbing	against	the	other	in	a	sexual	way,	
even	if	the	touching	is	over	the	other’s	clothes	
	

• Incapacitation	refers	to	the	inability	of	an	individual	to	make	an	informed	
and	rational	decision	to	engage	in	sexual	activity.	
	
	

• Nonconsensual	sexual	contact	is	any	non-accidental	sexual	touching,	
however	slight,	by	any	person	upon	any	person	that	is	without	consent	
and/or	by	force.	

• Sexual	Harassment	is	unwelcome	conduct	of	a	sexual	nature.	It	can	include	
sexual	advances,	requests	for	sexual	favors,	sexual	violence,	and	other	
verbal	or	physical	conduct	of	a	sexual	nature	when	this	conduct	is	
unwelcome.	

• Dating	Violence/Domestic	Violence	is	misdemeanor	or	felony	crimes	
committed	by	a	current	or	former	spouse;	by	persons	who	whom	the	victim	
shares	a	child	in	common;	by	a	person	co-habiting,	or	has	cohabitated	with,	
the	victim	as	a	spouse	or	intimate	partner;	or	by	a	person	similarly	situated	
to	a	spouse	or	intimate	partner.	

• Retaliation	refers	to	behaviors	taken	as	an	adverse	reaction	to	a	person	
alleging	harassment,	supporting	a	party	bringing	a	grievance,	or	for	
assisting	in	providing	information	relevant	to	a	claim	of	harassment.	

• Stalking	is	engaging	in	behavior	that	is	directed	at	a	specific	person	that	
would	cause	a	reasonable	person	to	fear	for	her,	his,	others’	safety	or	to	
suffer	substantial	emotional	distress.		



• Nonconsensual	sexual	intercourse	is	any	sexual	intercourse,	however	
slight,	by	any	person	upon	any	person	that	is	without	consent	and/or	by	
force.	

• IPV/Intimate	Partner	Violence	A	partner	relationship	can	include:	casual	
relationship	or	hook-up;	steady	or	serious	relationship;	marriage,	civil	
union,	domestic	partnership,	or	cohabitation.	
	

The	Ohio	Revised	Code	outlines	sexual	assault	to	include:	

• 2907.02	 Rape:	any	form	of	unwanted	sexual	conduct	without	the	
victim's	consent.	Usually	this	is	accomplished	by	force,	intimidation,	or	the	
threat	of	force.	

• 2907.03	 Sexual	Battery:	 In	Ohio,	“sexual	battery”	includes	unwanted	
sexual	conduct	or	touching.	In	its	most	extreme	form,	it	is	classified	as	rape,	
which	occurs	when	someone	compels	a	victim	to	engage	in	sexual	
intercourse	against	the	victim’s	will,	and	also	includes	circumstances	when	
the	victim	is	mentally	incapable	of	giving	consent	to	sex	(such	as	being	in	a	
coma	or	having	passed	out	from	drug	or	alcohol	use),	and	statutory	rape—
when	the	victim	is	too	young	to	legally	be	able	to	give	consent.	

• 2907.04	 Unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	minor:	 	

(A)		No	person	who	is	eighteen	years	of	age	or	older	shall	engage	in	sexual	
conduct	with	another,	who	is	not	the	spouse	of	the	offender,	when	the	offender	
knows	the	other	person	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	sixteen	
years	of	age,	or	the	offender	is	reckless	in	that	regard.		

(B)		Whoever	violates	this	section	is	guilty	of	unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	
minor.		

(1)	Except	as	otherwise	provided	in	divisions	(B)	(2),	(3),	and	(4)	of	this	section,	
unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	minor	is	a	felony	of	the	fourth	degree.		



(2)	Except	as	otherwise	provided	in	division	(B)	(4)	of	this	section,	if	the	offender	
is	less	than	four	years	older	than	the	other	person,	unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	
minor	is	a	misdemeanor	of	the	first	degree.		

(3)	Except	as	otherwise	provided	in	division	(B)	(4)	of	this	section,	if	the	offender	
is	ten	or	more	years	older	than	the	other	person,	unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	
minor	is	a	felony	of	the	third	degree.		

(4)	If	the	offender	previously	has	been	convicted	of	or	pleaded	guilty	to	a	violation	
of	section	2907.02,	2907.03,	or	2907.04	of	the	Revised	Code	or	a	violation	of	
former	section	2907.12	of	the	Revised	Code,	unlawful	sexual	conduct	with	a	
minor	is	a	felony	of	the	second	degree.			

• 2907.05	 Gross	Sexual	Imposition:		

(A)	No	person	shall	have	sexual	contact	with	another,	not	the	spouse	of	the	
offender;	cause	another,	not	the	spouse	of	the	offender,	to	have	sexual	contact	
with	the	offender;	or	cause	two	or	more	other	persons	to	have	sexual	contact	
when	any	of	the	following	applies:	

(1)	The	offender	purposely	compels	the	other	person,	or	one	of	the	other	
persons,	to	submit	by	force	or	threat	of	force.	

(2)	For	the	purpose	of	preventing	resistance,	the	offender	substantially	impairs	
the	judgment	or	control	of	the	other	person	or	of	one	of	the	other	persons	by	
administering	any	drug,	intoxicant,	or	controlled	substance	to	the	other	person	
surreptitiously	or	by	force,	threat	of	force,	or	deception.	

(3)	The	offender	knows	that	the	judgment	or	control	of	the	other	person	or	of	one	
of	the	other	persons	is	substantially	impaired	as	a	result	of	the	influence	of	any	
drug	or	intoxicant	administered	to	the	other	person	with	the	other	person's	
consent	for	the	purpose	of	any	kind	of	medical	or	dental	examination,	treatment,	
or	surgery.	



(4)	The	other	person,	or	one	of	the	other	persons,	is	less	than	thirteen	years	of	
age,	whether	or	not	the	offender	knows	the	age	of	that	person.	

(5)	The	ability	of	the	other	person	to	resist	or	consent	or	the	ability	of	one	of	the	
other	persons	to	resist	or	consent	is	substantially	impaired	because	of	a	mental	or	
physical	condition	or	because	of	advanced	age,	and	the	offender	knows	or	has	
reasonable	cause	to	believe	that	the	ability	to	resist	or	consent	of	the	other	
person	or	of	one	of	the	other	persons	is	substantially	impaired	because	of	a	
mental	or	physical	condition	or	because	of	advanced	age.	

(B)	No	person	shall	knowingly	touch	the	genitalia	of	another,	when	the	touching	is	
not	through	clothing,	the	other	person	is	less	than	twelve	years	of	age,	whether	
or	not	the	offender	knows	the	age	of	that	person,	and	the	touching	is	done	with	
an	intent	to	abuse,	humiliate,	harass,	degrade,	or	arouse	or	gratify	the	sexual	
desire	of	any	person.	

Gross	Sexual	Imposition	is	a	felony	in	Ohio.	

• 2907.06	 Sexual	Imposition:	

(A)	No	person	shall	have	sexual	contact	with	another,	not	the	spouse	of	the	
offender;	cause	another,	not	the	spouse	of	the	offender,	to	have	sexual	contact	
with	the	offender;	or	cause	two	or	more	other	persons	to	have	sexual	contact	
when	any	of	the	following	applies:	

(1)	The	offender	knows	that	the	sexual	contact	is	offensive	to	the	other	person,	or	
one	of	the	other	persons,	or	is	reckless	in	that	regard.	

(2)	The	offender	knows	that	the	other	person’s	or	one	of	the	other	person's,	
ability	to	appraise	the	nature	of	or	control	the	offender's	or	touching	person's	
conduct	is	substantially	impaired.	

(3)	The	offender	knows	that	the	other	person,	or	one	of	the	other	persons,	
submits	because	of	being	unaware	of	the	sexual	contact.	



(4)	The	other	person,	or	one	of	the	other	persons,	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	
but	less	than	sixteen	years	of	age,	whether	or	not	the	offender	knows	the	age	of	
such	person,	and	the	offender	is	at	least	eighteen	years	of	age	and	four	or	more	
years	older	than	such	other	person.	

(5)	The	offender	is	a	mental	health	professional,	the	other	person	or	one	of	the	
other	persons	is	a	mental	health	client	or	patient	of	the	offender,	and	the	
offender	induces	the	other	person	who	is	the	client	or	patient	to	submit	by	falsely	
representing	to	the	other	person	who	is	the	client	or	patient	that	the	sexual	
contact	is	necessary	for	mental	health	treatment	purposes.	

(B)	No	person	shall	be	convicted	of	a	violation	of	this	section	solely	upon	the	
victim's	testimony	unsupported	by	other	evidence.	

Sexual	Imposition	is	a	misdemeanor	in	Ohio.	

• 2907.07	 Importuning:	 	

(A)		No	person	shall	solicit	a	person	who	is	less	than	thirteen	years	of	age	to	
engage	in	sexual	activity	with	the	offender,	whether	or	not	the	offender	knows	
the	age	of	such	person.		

(B)		No	person	shall	solicit	another,	not	the	spouse	of	the	offender,	to	engage	in	
sexual	conduct	with	the	offender,	when	the	offender	is	eighteen	years	of	age	or	
older	and	four	or	more	years	older	than	the	other	person,	and	the	other	person	is	
thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	sixteen	years	of	age,	whether	or	not	
the	offender	knows	the	age	of	the	other	person.		

(C)		No	person	shall	solicit	another	by	means	of	a	telecommunications	device,	as	
defined	in	section	2913.01	of	the	Revised	Code,	to	engage	in	sexual	activity	with	
the	offender	when	the	offender	is	eighteen	years	of	age	or	older	and	either	of	the	
following	applies:		

(1)	The	other	person	is	less	than	thirteen	years	of	age,	and	the	offender	knows	
that	the	other	person	is	less	than	thirteen	years	of	age	or	is	reckless	in	that	
regard.		



(2)	The	other	person	is	a	law	enforcement	officer	posing	as	a	person	who	is	less	
than	thirteen	years	of	age,	and	the	offender	believes	that	the	other	person	is	less	
than	thirteen	years	of	age	or	is	reckless	in	that	regard.		

(D)		No	person	shall	solicit	another	by	means	of	a	telecommunications	device,	as	
defined	in	section	2913.01	of	the	Revised	Code,	to	engage	in	sexual	activity	with	
the	offender	when	the	offender	is	eighteen	years	of	age	or	older	and	either	of	the	
following	applies:		

(1)	The	other	person	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	sixteen	years	of	
age,	the	offender	knows	that	the	other	person	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	
less	than	sixteen	years	of	age	or	is	reckless	in	that	regard,	and	the	offender	is	four	
or	more	years	older	than	the	other	person.		

(2)	The	other	person	is	a	law	enforcement	officer	posing	as	a	person	who	is	
thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	sixteen	years	of	age,	the	offender	
believes	that	the	other	person	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	
sixteen	years	of	age	or	is	reckless	in	that	regard,	and	the	offender	is	four	or	more	
years	older	than	the	age	the	law	enforcement	officer	assumes	in	posing	as	the	
person	who	is	thirteen	years	of	age	or	older	but	less	than	sixteen	years	of	age.		

(E)		Divisions	(C)	and	(D)	of	this	section	apply	to	any	solicitation	that	is	contained	
in	a	transmission	via	a	telecommunications	device	that	either	originates	in	this	
state	or	is	received	in	this	state.		

(F)		Whoever	violates	this	section	is	guilty	of	importuning.	A	violation	of	division	
(A)	or	(C)	of	this	section	is	a	felony	of	the	fourth	degree	on	a	first	offense	and	a	
felony	of	the	third	degree	on	each	subsequent	offense.	A	violation	of	division	(B)	
or	(D)	of	this	section	is	a	felony	of	the	fifth	degree	on	a	first	offense	and	a	felony	
of	the	fourth	degree	on	each	subsequent	offense.			

• 2907.21	 Compelling	Prostitution:		

A)		No	person	shall	knowingly	do	any	of	the	following:		

(1)	Compel	another	to	engage	in	sexual	activity	for	hire;		



(2)	Induce,	procure,	encourage,	solicit,	request,	or	otherwise	facilitate	a	minor	to	
engage	in	sexual	activity	for	hire,	whether	or	not	the	offender	knows	the	age	of	
the	minor;		

(3)	Pay	or	agree	to	pay	a	minor,	either	directly	or	through	the	minor's	agent,	so	
that	the	minor	will	engage	in	sexual	activity,	whether	or	not	the	offender	knows	
the	age	of	the	minor;		

(4)	Pay	a	minor,	either	directly	or	through	the	minor's	agent,	for	the	minor	having	
engaged	in	sexual	activity,	pursuant	to	a	prior	agreement,	whether	or	not	the	
offender	knows	the	age	of	the	minor;		

(5)	Allow	a	minor	to	engage	in	sexual	activity	for	hire	if	the	person	allowing	the	
child	to	engage	in	sexual	activity	for	hire	is	the	parent,	guardian,	custodian,	
person	having	custody	or	control,	or	person	in	loco	parentis	of	the	minor.		

(B)		Whoever	violates	this	section	is	guilty	of	compelling	prostitution.	Compelling	
prostitution	is	a	felony	of	the	third	degree.	If	the	offender	commits	a	violation	of	
division	(A)(1)	of	this	section	and	the	person	compelled	to	engage	in	sexual	
activity	for	hire	in	violation	of	that	division	is	less	than	sixteen	years	of	age,	
compelling	prostitution	is	a	felony	of	the	second	degree.			
	

	

Emergency	Support	Resources	and	Contact	Numbers	

	
24/7	Emergency:		911	
WU	Police	Emergency	Line:		(937)	376-5111	
WU	Police	Non-Emergency	Line:		(937)	313-9049	
Title	IX	Coordinator:		(937)	708-5528	
WU	Counseling	Center/	Health	&	Wellness	(937)	708-5443	
Greene	County	Victim	Witness	Division:	(937)	376-5087	
After	Hours:		4:30	P.M.-7:30	A.M.	(937)	376-5111	
Greene	County	Memorial	Hospital	Emergency	(937)	352-2500	



Family	Violence	Prevention	Center	of	Greene	County	and	24	Hour	Crisis	&	
Referral	Line	(937)	372-4552	or	(937)	426-2334	
TCN	Behavioral	Health	Services 


